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Metropolitan King County Council

Growth Management & Natural Resources Committee

REVISED STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	2, 3 & 4
	Name:
	Marilyn Cope

	Proposed No.:
	2006-0201, 2006-0010 & 2006-0016
	Date:
	May 9, 2006


On May 9, 2006 Proposed Motion 2006-0201 was amended to reflect the correct name of the appointee.

SUBJECT:
Proposed motions confirming the executive’s appointments to the Patterson Creek Flood Control Zone District Advisory Board.

SUMMARY:  

The Patterson Creek Flood Control Zone District Advisory Board is authorized by county code (KCC 2.36) and state statute (RCW 86.15.070).  The board consists of five members, all of whom must own property in the Patterson Creek basin.  The district’s boundary roughly corresponds to a two mile-wide area along Hwy. 202 from Fall City to Ames Lake Road.  In the late 1990’s, approximately 1500 property owners resided in the district.

The board provides a forum for citizens to express stream-related concerns and provide advice to the county on flooding and surface water management issues.  It also helps to organize volunteer stewardship activities such as restoration projects and educate local residents about flooding, water quality and habitat issues.  Members of the Advisory Board must demonstrate interest in surface water issues, such as water quality, flooding and stream channel integrity and be willing to meet as a body on a quarterly basis.

APPOINTEES:
Edward Anderson – Mr. Anderson owns and operates an auto repair shop.  He has been involved with the board for over twenty years, through previous service as a board member and as an ongoing attendee.  Patterson Creek runs through his property.  If amended, Mr. Anderson’s appointment for a partial term would expire on December 31, 2006.

William Harper – Mr. Harper retired from a career as a network administrator in 1993.  He has been involved with the board through previous service as a board member and as an ongoing attendee.  Mr. Harper also serves King County on the Snoqualmie Watershed Forum.  His appointment is for a term to expire on August 31, 2008.
Ken Carlton – Mr. Carlton works as a longshoreman for the Pacific Maritime Association.  He has been involved with the board for over twenty years, through previous service as a board member and as an ongoing attendee.  Patterson Creek runs along the back boundary of his property. Mr. Carlton’s appointment is for a term to expire on August 31, 2009.
